
Community Affairs Board Meeting #21
Spring Quarter
May 1, 2007

Ice Breaker: Safari

Announcements/Speakers:
IVTC

Skateboarding Ban Town Hall

Upcoming Volunteer Opportunities:
One Time Events

Faces of Homelessness Panel Discussion
What? The Faces of Homelessness Speakers’ Bureau is a program of the National Coalition for
the Homeless that is comprised of people who are or have been homeless and works to
educate the public about homelessness and what can be done about it. Join fellow students and
community members at this free lecture to learn about the issues of homelessness and see the
faces of those is affects. For more information contact Ellie Stone at
elissastone@umail.ucsb.edu or 805-893-4296.
When? TONIGHT, Tuesday, May 15 6pm
Where? Room 1701 in the Theater and Dance Building (next to the new SRB and across from
the Events Center)

EAB Website
What? At the EAB meeting tonight, the new website will be revealed!
When? Tonight, Tuesday, May 15 7pm
Where? Multicultural Center

Ras David Unplugged
What? AS Commission on Disability Access presents Ras David Unplugged. A universally
accessible presentation for guitar enthusiasts. Come enjoy a relaxing evening of melodic guitar
music. Refreshments will be provided.
When? Thursday, May 17 7-9pm
Where? Multicultural Center Lounge (UCen Annex)

Goleta Valley Beautiful   
What? Goleta Valley Beautiful has tons of volunteer opportunities coming up! Join GVB to help
enhance a healthy and expanding urban forest
Tree Care Events: Wednesday, May 16, 9am – noon. Call 805-685-7910 for locations
Tree Plan ting: Saturday, May 19, 9 am to noon. Gloves, snacks and drinks. Just show up!
Ellwood School, 7686 Hollister Ave. Meet in the parking lot.
Devereux Greenhouse/Growing Grounds young tree care: Mondays and Fridays 9am –
noon. Call 805-685-7910.
Litter Pick up: Saturday, May 26. Call Don and Judy Nason 805-964-4895.

The MS Society Escalaera Pest Control Golf Tournament
What? The MS Society needs volunteers to help with their Golf Tournament, a charitable
tournament to benefit the MS Society. Volunteers are needed to help manage the golf contests,



help with selling raffle tickets, and distributing raffle prizes. Contact Cindy Davidson at
cindymdavidson@gmail.com
When? Friday, May 18  (Shifts of varying time lengths run between 12:30 P.M. -9 P.M.)
Where? Glen Annie Golf Course
Family Service Agency’s 24th Annual Children’s Festival
What? A benefit for Family Service Agency’s Children’s Programs! Volunteers are needed to
help at activity world, sports world, with pony rides and entertainment. Volunteers are also
needed to help with set-up, clean-up, various booths and flier distribution prior to the event. For
additional information or to volunteer please contact Tami Jones at 805-965-1001 ext 267.
When? Saturday, May 19 with shifts from 8am – 7pm
Where? Alameda Park, Santa Barbara: On the corner of Micheltorena and Santa Barbara Street

Relay for Life
What? UCSB’s annual co-ed sleepover! Join fellow Cabbies for 24 hours of walking/running,
food and fun to help raise money for the American Cancer Society. Check out our website:
www.acsevents.org/relay/ca/ucsb/cabrocks or our Facebook group!
When? May 19-20

Volunteer Recognition Week
What? VRW is next week! Tabling will happen in the UCen everyday, we will be constructing a
garden for the Boys and Girls Club. Sign up if you would like to table at any point Monday –
Thursday. The banquet is Thursday evening at 5pm in the new Student Resource Building. Sign
up if you would like to attend the free banquet to honor volunteers.

Student Health's new anti-DUI Organization Carnival.
To introduce the new organization and begin promoting safe drinking practices they are holding
a carnival. The carnival will feature a dunk tank (where you will get a chance to dunk a cop),
moon bounce, music by Other Nature, Burrito Eating contest, and much more. They need a few
volunteers to help us run various booths (b/c there are only 5 interns). For more information
contact Jenna Thomas at in2soccerj23@aol.com
When? Tuesday May 29, 12-2
When? Storke Plaza

Junior Wheelchair Sports Camp
What? UCSB Adapted Rec Program is looking for enthusiastic and reliable volunteers to assist
them during the 5-day camp where children and teenagers with physical disabilities have the
opportunity to play wheelchair sports. You can earn community service hours for your time.
Please contact Cynthia Munoz at 805-893-4114 or cynthia.munoz@sa.ucsb.edu for more
information or if you are interested in helping out.

Opportunities to volunteer on a regular basis:



Arts for Humanity Internships
What? Arts for Humanity celebrates humanity through the arts with programs that cultivate
creativity and enrich the lives of people with diverse challenges and abilities. They have 5
available internships right now: Outsiders Art Exhibit Internship, Creative Expressive Art
Program, Program Development, PR and Marketing, and Development and Fundraising. If you
would like more information stop by the CAB office, or contact Karsen Lee Could at 805-687-
6615 or create@artsforhumanity.com

Camp Shooting Star
What? Looking for enthusiastic, compassionate volunteers to be counselors at a one-week
camp for Autistic children ranging in age from 6-13. The camp takes place in Santa Barbara
during the summer and will provide Autism training for all counselors to ensure a one-on-one
experience with an affected child. If you are interested please contact Cassidy Zanko at
czanko@umail.ucsb.edu or meet with her after the meeting tonight.
Where? Congregation in Santa Barbara
When? TBA

America Reads
What? The work-study employment opportunity is currently hiring and have extended the
application deadline till further notice, but get your applications ASAP. They can be picked up in
the CAB office in a black paper rack under the “America Reads” sign on the wall.

UC Reading through Recycling Alliance
What? A new program to salvage quality books from being recycled, and donating them instead
to prisons. The project is quickly growing and is up to about 4,000 books. Volunteers are
needed to stamp each book, to sort the books, and to catalog the books for records. For more
information or how to get involved please contact Simcha Udwin at udwin@physics.ucsb.edu

Red Cross Club Breakfast Club
What? Can’t make it out to serve bagels and orange juice to the homeless on Wednesday
mornings with Cabbies? We’ll worry no more! The Red Cross Club will be doing the same thing
on another day! Contact Stephanie De Santi at 805-680-6041 with any questions.
When? Thursday mornings at 9am. Meet at Starbucks in IV

Environmental Education
What? Teach environmental lessons to second graders at IV Elementary School. Contact Erin
at fireshotdibos@yahoo.com or 805-450-2924
When? Friday afternoons. Meet at 1:45 to go over the lesson plans
Where? IV Elementary School

Ongoing CAB Projects:

Boys and Girls Club:
What? Volunteers will tutor and spend time with kids at the Boys and Girls Club downtown!
Rides can be provided! Contact Madeline Kokosinski at mkokosinski@umail.ucsb.edu for
more info.
Where? Meet at the Campbell Hall bus loop
When? Wednesdays at 3:00



DAWG
What? Walk dogs and be sure to wear closed toe shoes. Contact Stephanie Thompson at
sthompson@umail.ucsb.edu or dawgbark@hotmail.com if interested.
When?  Orientations are every first and third Saturday of every month at the shelter at 10am.
After orientation you can head to the shelter Friday, Saturday and Sunday from noon until 5 or
by appointment to play with/walk the dogs.
Where? The shelter is 5480 Overpass Road. (Exit Patterson, turn left at light on Overpass)

Family Literacy Program
What? Tutor program for elementary school children. Volunteers will read to the child, and have
them read to you! Contact Nancy Thuavanuti at Thuavanuti@umail.ucsb.edu or Christina
Fulcher at Fulch747@aol.com or Lizzy Lalanne at elalanne@umail.ucsb.edu for more info!
When? You work out the schedule with the family, you give1 hour a week.

Breakfast Club:
What? Volunteers will help displaced members of the community. Hang out in the park and
distribute bagels and juice to less fortunate members of our community. Contact Ellie Stone at
elissastone@umail.ucsb.edu for more info!
Where? Meet at Anisquo Park in IV (across from IV Market and Keg and Bottle)
When? Wednesday 8-9 am

Adopt-A-Block
What? Join Cabbies and EAB?ers for an hour to keep your local community clean! Weekly trips
with people going through the streets with buckets and grapplers and pick up garbage that
would otherwise end up in the ocean. Contact John at theviper22@umail.ucsb.edu
When? Wednesdays 4-5 pm

You can do also adopt your own block and do a beach clean up anytime during the week from
the hours of 9-5 Monday ? Friday. Please contact Jessica at 805-968-2017 ext 24 to find out
about more volunteer opportunities with the IVRPD Adopt-A-Block program.

Rescue Mission
What? Santa Barbara Rescue Mission is a drug and alcohol recovery program offering services
to the homeless, needy and chemically addicted in the community. Join Cab members and help
set up dinner and converse with residents. Contact Cindy at cindymdavidson@gmail.com
with any questions.
Where? Meet in the CAB office to carpool
When? Starting next Tuesday from 6:30 – 8:30.

ES, CZ, BWL, CD, KS, JO, CC, and MK met to discuss the request for co-sponsorship with
Global Medical Brigades for their event, a fundraiser at Q’s. The cost of Q’s will be $1,000 to
rent for the evening of Monday, June 4 to 18 and up participants. People will buy tickets to get in
and enjoy a night at Q’s. All proceeds will benefit Global Medical Brigades and their Honduras
Mission. CAB members unanimously decided to co-sponsor the event, and will be paying for the
Q’s rental.



FOUNDATION MINUTES 5/21

Final Meeting! In attendance: Ellie Stone, Cassidy Zanko, Cindy Davidson, Britney Weinberg-
Lynn, Kelsey South, John O’Neil, Courtney Cervantes, Madeline Kokosinski
Total funds left as of noon: $1,705.25

1. Chi Delta Theta asked for funds up to $300 for their “Carnival for Charity” event with
proceeds going to the Isla Vista Teen Center. The funds provided by the CAB
Foundation will would go towards decorations or games supplies and rentals. Their total
budget approximation is $1,800. BWL motioned to give them $300, the motion was
seconded by CD. The Foundation decided unanimously to allocate $300 to Chi Delta
Theta.

2.  The Students for the Advancement of Sports & Activities is hosting a waterpong
tournament to benefit the International Child Cancer Fund. The event will provide UCSB
students with fun sporting events and activities free of drug and alcohol. The group
asked for $575 to help alleviate costs in the total budget of $1240. CD motioned to grant
them the amount in full. The motion was seconded by KS. The Foundation determined
unanimously to grant The Students for the Advancement of Sports & Activities $575.

3. Direct Relief International asked the CAB Foundation for $5,000 to help the estimated
cost to implement a new site with a total budget of $25,000. While Foundation members
agree that Direct Relief International is a wonderful organization that outreaches to
student volunteers, it is not really in the realm of allocations for the CAB Foundation. CZ
motioned to donate $200.25 to Direct Relief as a gesture, but to inform them of the
reason of our decision. BWL seconded the motion, and it was unanimously voted on.

Total funds allocated: $1075.25
Total funds left in the CAB Foundation: $630


